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Don and Coty Leavel will be at our 
train show selling parts for Lionel 
trains.

So, I asked Bill Mixon if he was intentionally making the months shorter just to keep me off guard concerning 
when I need to create my next newsletter installment. But we are still 31 days in March, so here goes. 

Our heating plants are both back in good shape, thanks to so very hard work by Doc Dougherty and Steve 
Cawunder, John Harrigan Richard Lyons and Mike Karras, and of course Ernie Hyett. 

We have kicked off the workshop with children at the Selbyville Library with the second class to be this coming 
Wednesday the 30th of March. The kids should start to get their track plan sorted and lay down the track, and should 
be starting to work on a theme for what the railroad should try to accomplish.

Our new Treasurer was appointed by the board at the March 9th meeting, so Bob Schadewald has taken over 
that position and John Martin will continue to offer guidance as needed. With that change, the Chair for the Fundraising 
Committee was open, and Bill Mixon, our founding member and newsletter editor, is stepping up to chair that 
committee. Thanks Bill and Bob both for helping us to fill these important positions. 

Folks that read this message may not have the time or ability to visit our club house. I am there nearly every day 
we are open, and each time I see something new has been added. We have an abundance of talent in this club: some 
are true artist like Richard Lyons, some are master modelers like Doc Dougherty or our two “N Gauge Bobs”, and some 
are fixers like Joel Kaplan, who is constantly looking at ways to change the scenes or accessories on the S gauge display. 
Some guys are there every week to run trains and greet visitors, Like Earl Michael, and some bring several engines to 
run on their favorite railroad.  And we have so many “Regulars”, volunteer members, that our parking lot looks full every 
time!

All of that tells me there is a really good reason that we go to all the trouble to have a club house. It costs us a 
lot of time and money, effort spent raising funds, arranging workshops and hosting shows and Yard Sales, and planning 
for and attending monthly meetings to insure we all know what’s going on, and when. The reason, beyond trying to 
fulfill our mission statement, is that these “Regulars” get a lot out of this club, and especially because we have a club 
house, a home to do these things we enjoy so much.

Somehow, visiting the clubhouse twice a week makes me realize all the work we do is worth it.
It really is worth it!
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